
Please consider supporting these parishioners businesses, who have graciously helped support our weekly bulletin  

For each quote requested you’ll be entered for a  

chance to win $ 50,000 

For each policy purchased,  

we’ll provide a referral fee to Resurrection Parish 

      Contact us at resurrection@hibi.ca  

OR call us at 306 729-3522 

Pastoral Team 

Father Rick Krofchek (306-352-0988) 

Father Arpee Urquico  -  Deacon Joe Lang  -  Seminarian Chris Lindenbach 

NOV 24, 2019    
3155 Windsor Park Road  -  Regina, SK   S4V 3B1 

Phone: 306-352-0800   Fax: 306-352-0999   

Email:  office@resurrectionparish.ca 

Office Hours:  Monday to Friday, 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. 

                                       

This Weeks Readings 
 

THIRTY-FOURTH SUNDAY OF ORDINARY TIME 
 

2 Samuel 5.1-3 
Colossians 1.12-20 

Luke 23.35-43 

 

SAT  5:00 pm 

SUN  9:00 am & 11:00 am 
 

MON No Mass 
 
  

TUE 7:00 pm Wendy Moroz 

                                     by Jim & Rosella McGrane  
 

WED 9:30 am Sr. Rosalie Siegler  

                   by Frances Hartman family  
  

THU 8:15 am Intentions of My Family  

                      by Glenda Nieman  
 

 11:00 am Green Falls Landing 

                Willie Lyon 

                    by Adrian Lyon 
 

FRI 8:15 am  Neil Schlosser  

                     by Diane & family  
     

Mass Intentions can be requested at the Welcome Desk  
or the Parish Office.  Due to the high number of requests 

some may be celebrated at other parishes.  

 

BAPTISMS 
For infant baptism, pick up a registration package at the 
welcome desk. For children 7 and older, call the Parish 
office. Registration is required prior to the preparation 
class.  
 

RECONCILIATION 
Offered prior to all Mass times or by appointment by 
calling the Priest  
 

ANOINTING OF THE SICK / MINISTRY TO THE SICK 
Please call the Parish Office to arrange for anointing for 
someone who is seriously ill, preparing for surgery or  
home-bound. We can visit upon request 
 

MARRIAGE 
Please contact the Priest to make  arrangements at least 
nine months in advance   
 

SACRAMENTS 
Confirmation/First Eucharist is available to children in 
grade 2 or older and  offered during winter. First Recon-
ciliation is available to children in grade 4 or older and 
offered during fall. Any questions contact the sacrament 
coordinator at sacraments@resurrectionparish.ca 
 

MASS INTENTIONS 
To arrange for Mass Intentions, contact our office during 
office hours or our  Welcome Desk on the weekend.  
 

FUNERALS 
Our staff are able to assist you during this difficult time. 
Once you have contacted the funeral home, please call 
the Parish Office to plan the funeral Mass and other 
arrangements  
 

PARISH REGISTRATION 
Registration forms are available on the Resurrection 
website, at the parish office or at the Welcome Desk. 
Please notify the Parish Office of any address changes. 
 

HOSPITAL CHAPLAINS 
Hospital chaplains visit patients and their families to  
address any spiritual needs, to pray, to provide a friendly 
face and comforting presence, to talk about people’s 
fears and concerns, to bring Communion, and to contact 
a priest for anointing of the sick. 
 

Pasqua Hospital:  306-519-1380 
Wascana Rehabilitation Centre:  306-530-6511 

General Hospital:  306-519-1405 

MASSTIMES 

INFORMATION 

Jesus predicted that the Jerusalem Temple, beautiful as it was,  
would be destroyed. He then went on to speak of wider turmoil 

among the nations, throughout the natural world, and in the heavens.  
 

But before the end, the Day of the Lord, which will bring judgment on 
evil and healing to the faithful, there will be a long period which will 
be marked by  rejection, persecution, and even execution for faith in 
Christ. However, He urged perseverance to secure our eternal life. 

 

St. Paul wrote to tell us in this waiting period, we should carry on our 
daily tasks and work, taking responsibility to support ourselves.  

That keeps  disorder out of the Christian community,  
and leads us to a  quiet yet active life of faith in which we share our 

time, talent, and treasure to serve Christ and his Church. 
  

[Adapted from: http://www.catholicsteward.com/2010/11] 



RCIACORNER 

OUR PARISH HAS AN ACTIVE PRAYER MINISTRY CONSISTING OF  
50+ MINISTERS. IF YOU HAVE A PRAYER REQUEST PLEASE CONTACT: 

Sharon Schauerte - Ph 306-586-9143   

Kids Alive (k-Gr.  5) 
Sunday, November 24th  

Jump (Grade 6-8) 

Monday, November 25th  

7:00  -  9:00 pm 
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Higher (Grade 9-12)  

Monday, December 2nd 

7:00  -  9:00 pm 
Come, see, and invite a friend. 

All are welcome as we continue 

to dig deeper into life and       

discussion together!  

What is Your Response? 
 

The Rite of Welcome and Acceptance was Celebrated on November 16 at the 5:00 Mass. 
 

During the Rite, each Inquirer and Candidate was asked  
what they are asking of us -  God’s church. And each in turn responded with their request. 

 

Please look at the insert to today’s bulletin to learn more about who celebrated 
 and what they are asking of us. 

 

Now it’s your turn! 
How will you respond?  Visit the RCIA Bulletin Board and record your response. 

Let the Catechumens and Candidates know you heard their request! 
 

Questions?  Contact:  rcia@resurrectionparish.ca or Danica Love @ (306)789-7628 

          FINANCIAL UPDATE 
Annual Christmas  
Parish Bake Sale  

  December 7 and 8th  
in the flex space at all 

three Masses.  
 

We are requesting donations of 
baking from parishioners if  

possible. Donations are  accepted 
before and after Mass times. The 
CWL is also  holding a raffle for 

three Christmas themed baskets.            
 
Sponsored by the CWL            
Thank you for your   
generous support. 

2019 Archbishop’s Appeal Update  
 

Did you know… 
 

- The 2019 target for Resurrection Parish is $106,017. 
- As of November 17, 2019, contributions total $75,692.56,  
   which represents 71% of target. 
 

On Behalf of Archbishop Donald Bolen, the Archdiocese of Regina and all of 

the ministries and organizations we fund and support, we would like to thank 

everyone for their prayers and help in the various ministries of the               

Archdiocese. Thank you for your financial support to this year’s Archbishop’s 

Appeal.  If you have not already done so, there is still time to make a           

contribution, as donations will be accepted until the end of December.  

Again, thank you for your continued generosity  

and may God bless you! 

Resurrection Parish        
Christmas Nativity Pageant  

 

We are looking for children from  
Kindergarten to Grade 6  
for our Christmas Eve  

Nativity Pageant.   
 

Mandatory  practices are on   
December 1, 8, 15 & 22  

from 1—2 pm.  
 

To register, email Victoria Billett by 
November 29 at:  

 

pastoralassistant@resurrectionparish.ca 

Bethlehem &                           
The Shepherds Field Craft Sale 

November 30 and December 1st 
after the Masses. Issam Abusada and his 

family help under privileged Christian 
Children and families  in Bethlehem each 

Christmas. In the last 8 years we were 
able to help 5-7 families at Christmas. 

We are  counting on your continued sup-
port to help these  families through your 
generous purchase of the hand made 
crafts from Bethlehem.    Thank you.  

These days a lot of us don’t carry cash! Did you know that you can send your weekly tithes and 

offerings now by  e-transfer?  Just send them to finance@resurrectionparish.ca and they’ll be 

included with your  annual tax receipt. Thank you again for your generosity in helping us do the 

Lord’s work in our Parish, our community, our city and beyond. 

 

ASSISTANT TO THE PASTOR 

Victoria Billett 
 

PARISHSACRAMENTS 

Barb Moser 
 

RCIACoordinator 

Danica Love 
 

RCIAFORCHILDRENCoordinator 

Karen Almasi 
 

OFFICEADMINISTRATION 

Lori Babyak 
 

PARISHFINANCE 

Karen Vey 

 

FINANCIALACCOUNT MGR 

Terry Harty 
 

HALL&Kitchen 

Tom Kuntz 
 

COMMUNICATIONS 

Randy Johnson 
 

CUSTODIAN 

Susan Viergutz 

Families Connect – Advent Wreath / Liturgical Year 

Come out and meet the RCIA candidates, their sponsors and families. Make an 

Advent wreath and learn about the liturgical year, an annual cycle of mysteries on 

Wednesday November 27 at 7:00 pm.  We will begin our night 

in the flex space to make wreaths and move into the hall for the litur-

gical year presentation. 

We are asking for $25 per wreath to cover costs.  There are limited 

supplies so you must register in order to confirm your supplies. 

Registration for the liturgical year presentation is encouraged but is 

not required. The liturgical year presentation will begin around 7:45 pm.   

Questions? rcia@resurrectionparish.ca or Danica Love @ (306)789-7628 

Let's defend the defenders of our common home! 

The native Amazonian peoples have probably   never been so threatened on their own 
lands as they are now.”- Pope Francis,  Peru, January 2018. 

This is true for Indigenous peoples, but also for traditional communi-
ties of the Amazon. Here are two communities in Brazil under threat: 

•The way of life of Machadinho d'Oeste's seringueiros (artisanal rub-
ber tappers) is being destroyed by industrial logging.  

• The Mura Indigenous people of Manaus were not consulted before 
a phosphate mining company began operations on their lands. 

Sign the Development and Peace - Caritas Canada Solidarity 
Letter today to support these two communities. Your signatures 
will allow us to call for their protection and respect of their rights. Together, let's defend 

the defenders of the Amazon. To sign the Solidarity Letter online: devp.org/act. 

Knights of Columbus 

“Light Up For Christmas”  
Blessing of the Outdoor Nativity Scene 

 

          Tuesday, December 3rd  

The Resurrection Knights of Columbus have 

asked Father Rick to bless our  outdoor 

crèche following the 7:00 pm Mass. This is  

a tradition among several Knights of          

Columbus councils. Please join the Knights 

for this special evening as we prepare for 

the Advent season. Refreshments will be 

served after Mass following the blessing. 

Please mark your calendars and come share 

in this joyful event “Light Up For Christ”. 

Boys Advent Retreat Friday, Dec.6 and 
Saturday, Dec.7  at St. Anne Parish hosted 
by Conquest. The retreat will be packed with 
sports and fun activities, and great advent 
preparation including talks, Mass, Adoration 
and confession. To register or just to find 
out more information, go to our website 
at conquestregina.ca 

. 

 

http://www.devp.org/act
http://conquestregina.ca/


 

Please pray for these  

RCIA for Children candidates 

who celebrated the  

Rite of Welcome/Acceptance 

last weekend. 

 

 

Aunika Alexa 

Alan 

Lilia 

Kaylee 

Amara 

Aidun 

Maggee Max Isabella

ka 



Celebrating Rite of Welcome/Acceptance 
 

Pray for Us! 
 

As parishioners you are invited to respond as God’s church. 
Please add a message of support on the RCIA Bulletin Board in the space provided. 

  

 

My name is Julie Schick. I am originally from Saskatoon. I have two young children that 
keep me busy. We enjoy going to the park and swimming. We also enjoy reading and 
playing, even when it’s time for bed! 
 
Having close relationships has always been important to me. I believe I am at RCIA at just 
the right time and I am excited to journey in my faith.    
 
I ask of God’s church: to pray for me and my children in our journey of faith. 

 

My name is Marian Seawell. I am participating in RCIA this year.  
 
I ask of God’s church: to be nice. 

 

My name is Nathan Storms. I am from southern California. I enjoy music, movies, reading, 
board games, and cooking. I am currently planning a wedding with my fiancée. I have three 
children, a son and two daughters.  
 
Both the community and the chance to learn more about the faith is what brought me to 
explore more about the Catholic church.  
 
I ask of God’s church: family, community enlightenment walking a path to God 

 



Celebrating Rite of Welcome/Acceptance 
 

Pray for Us! 
 

As parishioners you are invited to respond as God’s church. 
Please add a message of support on the RCIA Bulletin Board in the space provided. 

  

 

My name is Shawna Teles. I am originally from Calgary, Alberta. In my spare time, I enjoy 
spending time with my friends and family.  I am a loving wife and mother of two. 
 
Watching my son and daughter learn and participate in the faith with their father has led me 
to want to learn more about the Catholic church. 
 
I ask of God’s church: to support me through my journey in RCIA. 

 

My name is Tracey Mitchell and I was born in Tisdale, SK. I grew up on a farm near Prairie 
River. I am married and have two amazing sons. When I am not busy with the boys and their 
activities, I am spending time with my Dad, continuing my pharmacy education, or following 
a new TV series. I have interests in flower gardening, travel, real estate, and the Renaissance.  
 
Through supporting my son on his own faith journey, I seek to learn more about the Catholic 
Church.  
 
I ask of God’s Church: Faith, hope, and acceptance to guide my transition. 

 

My name is Will Mitchell. I was born in Cranbrook, British Columbia. I enjoy spending time 
with my pets and family, I also enjoy dirt biking, jet skiing, acting and playing hockey. I have 
been fortunate to play hockey in the USA and Europe.  I also have interest in history and 
various artifacts. 
 
I have made the decision to learn more about the Catholic faith and journey towards 
baptism. 
 
I ask of God’s church:  Faith and support to strengthen my relationship with God. 
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Announcing a new book by Dr. Brett Salkeld, 

“Transubstantiation: Theology, History, and Christian 

Unity”, from Baker Books (November 2019) 

A book launch will be held Thursday, December 5 at 

the Cathedral Social Hall (Albert St. at 13th Ave).  

You are invited to come at 6:00  for dinner (optional), with 

the program beginning at 7:00 p.m.. No RSVPs.

Speakers include: Rev. Amanda Currie  

(First Presbyterian), Rev. David Schuchardt  

(Northview Community Church), and Rev. Cam Fraser 

(Knox-Metropolitan United Church).

Limited copies of the book will be available. Reserve your 

copy from Brett at bretzky@hotmail.com. Or, support your 

local Christian bookseller, Burns-Hanley (2727 13th Ave, 

Regina), 306-522-6636.

Description:

This thoroughgoing study examines the doctrine of 
transubstantiation from historical, theological, and 
ecumenical vantage points. Brett Salkeld explores 
eucharistic presence in the theologies of Aquinas, Luther, 
and Calvin, showing that Christians might have more in 
common on this topic than they have typically been led to 
believe. As Salkeld corrects false understandings of the 
theology of transubstantiation, he shows that Luther and 
Calvin were much closer to the medieval Catholic tradition 
than is often acknowledged. The book includes a foreword 
by Michael Root.

RCSD Distinguished Alumni Nominations 
The Regina Catholic School Division theme is, “Let 

Your Light Shine.” This theme is based on Matthew 5:16, 

which says, “In the same way, let your light shine before 

others, so that they may see your good works and give 

glory to your Father in heaven.” We believe our almuni are 

doing good works, letting their lights shine before all the 

world, and giving glory to our Father in heaven. Because 

we feel so strongly that our alumni are following Matthew’s 

gospel, we want to recognize those who are outstanding 

representatives of Regina Catholic Schools. Do you know 

a graduate of our school division who is letting their light 

shine boldly? We invite you to nominate them. We are 

accepting nominations now; the deadline for nominations 

is Monday, November 25, 2019. More details and 

nomination forms are online now at www.rcsd.ca/Board/

DistinguishedAlumni. Thank you for helping us identify 

those who are spreading the word of God beyond the halls 

of our schools. 

TF166: Film, Literature, and Faith with 

Guest Patrick Malone - Part 2

In part two of our time with guest, 

Patrick Malone, we delve deeper into our 

conversation on film, literature, and faith 

with a look at Christ figures in popular 

movies. We’ll take a look at James Bond 

in “Skyfall”, Batman in the “Dark Knight” and the “Dark 

Knight Rises” and discuss the personification of evil as 

portrayed in the recent film “Joker”. Looking down the 

barrel of the good, the bad, and the ugly this week on 

Thinking Faith!

http://thinkingfaith.libsyn.com/tf166-filmliterature-

and-faith-with-guest-patrick-malone-part-2

Archbishop’s Appeal 

“Amen, I say to you; today you will be with me in 

Paradise.” Are those not the words we all aspire to hear? 

Jesus reminds us throughout Holy Scripture that we must 

keep our Christian life focus on two points: Jesus Himself, 

and that our lives lead to Eternity. It is these thrusts that 

should make us lead lives of gratitude and thanksgiving 

to God. his Sunday is traditionally called Christ the King. 

Yes, we recognize Jesus’ Kingship over all the earth 

and all its peoples, but the Gospel points to the part of 

His dominion that cannot be matched by anyone else: 

He rules over death as well as over life. St. Catherine 

of Siena once said, “All the way to heaven is heaven, 

because Jesus said, ‘I am the way’.” As we prepare for 

Advent, which begins next weekend, and as we end our 

liturgical year this week, we need to dedicate ourselves 

anew to being good stewards of all that the Lord, Christ 

our King, has blessed us with and to share those gifts as 

God’s children. We also join with the forgiven thief who 

was crucified next to Jesus and place our total trust in 
God. While we attempt to be disciples of the Lord, we 

need to share what we have - time, talents and treasure in 

every opportunity the Lord gives us, no matter how small 

our best effort. In sharing our gifts with the Archdiocesan 
Annual Appeal, we silently utter “Thank you, God” and 

“Lord, remember me.” [Source: http://www.catholicsteward.com/2013/11]

For all of us Catholics in the Archdiocese of Regina that 
we may be living witnesses to the Truth of what Christ our 
King preached and lived for by sharing our talents and 
gifts in gratitude, knowing that these are from God and 
are meant to benefit everyone and for the advancement of 
God’s kingdom in the world.
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BULLETIN BOARD
Miracle on Edgar Street

St. Augustine Community School provides an incredible opportunity 

for its students through the generosity of people like you!  Donations 

are accepted of gently used/new items.  This store gives our students 

the opportunity to shop for their loved ones, and they are grateful for 

this.  Without the Santa Store, many of our families would not have 

the chance to give a gift for Christmas.

We are looking for donations that may be used for babies, older and 

younger siblings, as well as mom and dad.  If you happen to have 

any gently used or new items you would like to donate to make this 

magical store happen, please drop them off at 2343 Edgar Street 

any time between 7:30 AM and 4 PM on December 16th.  We will 

have elves that can run out to your car and carry in the items for you.  

Thank you in advance for anything you might be able to offer this 

cause.  If you have questions or require further assistance, please 

call the school at 791-7310.  Please note that due to lack of storage 

space, we simply cannot accept donations ahead of time – thank you 

for understanding.

Penitential Service - The First Friday/First Saturday vigil in honor 

of the Sacred Heart of Jesus and the Immaculate Heart of Mary will 

be held Dec. 6/7 at St. Mary’s Church in Regina. In preparation for 

Christmas, St. Mary’s Church will have a penitential service at 6:00 

P.M. on Dec. 6, 2019. Priests will be available for confession after 

the service. Mass will occur at 7:30 P.M. followed by the all-night vigil 

ending with mass at 7:30 A.M. on Saturday morning.

St. Martin’s Craft Sale - Handmade Crafts, all under $10.00 at St. 

Martin’s Parrish, 4720 Castle Road on Saturday, Nov 30 from 4:30 – 

6:00 p.m.  and Sunday Dec 1 from 9:30 a.m. - 12:00 p.m. Proceeds 

to charity.

Sacred Heart Community School Santa Store Needs -  

Sacred Heart Community School is once again hosting their annual 

“Santa Store” for our students. The Santa Store allows our children to 

shop for Christmas gifts to give to their family members. These gifts 

are new or gently used items that can be re-gifted to family members 

(no clothing, nothing broken or dirty, and no books please). We rely 

on the generosity of our faith community to make this Christmas 

shopping possible for our students. Items that we need: dad type 

gifts, art, jewelry, make-up (new/unused), bath/spa-type items and 

preloved toys but no stuffed animals for hygienic reasons. If you 

have any items that you would like to donate to Sacred Heart’s 

Santa Store, they can be dropped off at the school up until Friday, 

November 29th. We are taking donations of gift bags, gift tags, and 

tissue paper to help wrap their gifts. We greatly appreciate your 

support. If you have any questions please contact the school at 

306-791-7290.

“Seeking Light in the Darkness” – A Prayer Service for Victims 

of Clergy Sexual Abuse - Please join us as we come together for 

a Prayer Service for Healing from Clergy Sexual Abuse. “Seeking 

Light in the Darkness” is a reminder that although victims are often 

broken the light of Christ may shine through their brokenness. The 

service will encourage us to find the courage to listen deeply and 
compassionately to those who were wounded in a place where 

they should have found love. Service is Wednesday December 11, 

2019 at 7:00 p.m. at St. Elizabeth’s Parish, Killaly, SK. Everyone is 

welcome to come and pray for and with victims of sexual abuse.

Boys Advent Retreat - Friday, December 6 and Saturday, 

December 7 at St.Anne Parish hosted by Conquest. The retreat 

will be packed with sports and fun activities, and great advent 

preparation including talks, Mass, adoration and confession. To 

register or just to find out more information, go to our website at 
conquestregina.ca

Musica Sacra: Music for Advent at Campion College

Saturday, December 7, 2019, 7:30 pm at Campion College Chapel.

Join the Campion Schola choir under the artistic direction of 

Dorianna Holowachuk for Go ye out to meet Him: Music for Advent 

as part of the Musica Sacra concert series. Established in 1979 

by second president, Fr. Joseph Gavin, SJ, the biannual Musica 

Sacra concerts (Advent and Good Friday) are meant to express a 

rich sacred treasury of music and poetry, featuring and supporting 

talented members of our community.

DivorceCare for MEN - Are you a man who is has been separated 

or divorced and who is suffering? Do you know someone who is?? 

Find HELP, HEALING and REAL HOPE for your future. Join with 

others and ‘grow’ through the pain of divorce together. Starting 

Sunday, January 12, 2020 from 7 - 9 p.m. Contact: Deacon Kevin 

Harty 306-537-7192 or deacon@christtheking.ca. Because no one 

should go through separation or divorce alone.

GriefShare - It hurts to lose someone but you don’t have to go 

through the grieving process alone.Weekly sessions: Tuesdays  

2 – 4 p.m., January 21 – April 7, 2020 at Christ the King Parish 

Regina, 3239 Garnet Stret in the Parish Centre. GriefShare is a 

friendly, caring group of people who will walk alongside you through 

one of life’s most difficult experiences. Our sessions are led by 
people who understand what you are going through and want to 

help. You’ll gain access to valuable resources to help you recover 

from your loss. What others are saying: “I am thankful to find a group 
that that knows how I feel” - “Helped me simply get through each 

day” - “GriefShare literally saved my life!” “I For more information, 

or to register, contact: Linda Lucyk, Pastoral Care Coordinator 306-

539-6889 indalucyk@sasktel.net

CHRISTMAS BAKING TRAYS - Proceeds go to the Cuernavaca 

Project  - We are selling individual trays of Christmas baking with 

an assortment of at least three dozen pieces consisting of cookies, 

squares, and tarts, $35/tray. To order call: Debbie at 306-533-2118 

or debbiebulych@gmail.com. Deadline to place orders for baking 

trays is November 27, 2019

Archdiocese of Regina

445 Broad St. North

Regina, SK   S4R 2X8

306-352-1651

www.archregina.sk.ca 

Bulletin announcements can be sent to:

communications@archregina.sk.ca
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